## Minutes for the Ordinary Meeting held at The Reading Room, Rosedale East on Thursday 12 March 2015 at 7:30pm

Present; Councillors E Dent(Chair), Austermuhle, Brown, Dale, R Dent, Gage, Scarth, Story, Sugden and Wilkinson

Also present; Miss S Brown and 1 member of the public

06903. There were no apologies for absence

06904. There were no Declarations of Interest in items on the agenda

06905 Minutes and Matters arising:

- a) The minutes of the Meeting held on 12 February 2015 after noting the amendment to the Clerk name as Sally were approved and signed
- b) The minutes of the extra meeting held on 12 February 2015 were approved and signed
- c) There were no matters arising from the meeting 12 February 2015 not covered elsewhere on the agenda
- 06906. No members of the public to made representations, asked questions or gave evidence in respect of any items of business
- 06907 Planning

The Council noted that no planning applications have been received from NYCC and NYMNPA since the last meeting

06908 The Council noted decisions made by NYCC and NYMNPA since the previous meeting

NYM/2014/0865/FL construction of amenity/dining/meeting room building to serve campsite following demolition of existing barn together with change of use of workshop/storage building to camping barn (no external alterations) at Low Bell End Farm

Approved with conditions

## 06909 Village

- a) No further information regarding the Car Park has been received since the previous meeting
- b) The Council noted that no further quotes had been received regarding the Village Noticeboard.
  - The Council also noted that the had received information that a member of the public would like to make an anonymous donation of a replacement notice board
- c) Salt bins Cllr Dale reported on his meeting with NYCC regarding the salt bins and heaps in the Parish. The review has now taken place and a map will be presented to Council for consideration.

A request was received for bins to replace the heaps at Thorgill

d) Public Toilets – Rosedale Abbey

The Council received a request from Yorkshire Water regarding connection to the vacuum system – the Clerk was advised that the toilets were serviced and owned by Ryedale District Council and to forward the communication for their attention

## 06910 To consider financial matters

- a) The Clerk apologised that she was unable to submit a full monetary report to Council for the financial activities since the start of the financial year due to the change of administration
- b) The Council agreed the payment of cheque 544 to Mr N Hudson (Salary and expenses) and cheque 545 to the Caretaker

## 06911 Tour de Yorkshire

 The Council received confirmed information regarding the grant offering from Parks and RDC has now been received and the Clerk is asked to approach bodies for funding.

Council received information regarding a working group for the lead up to the race is now being considered and a good response has been received thus far

The Council received further information regarding the race timetable and timing including the estimated time for the passage of the peloton as 2pm

b) The Council considered participation in the event and as part of this received information regarding access to a bulk purchase of bunting.

The Council noted that grants and donations have already been promised for inclusion on the purchase.

Volunteer are to be requested to assist in the successful participation of the village in the Grand Tour.

O6912 Cllr E Dent reported attendance with the Clerk at the Southern Area Parish Forum where attendee received information regarding the expansion of the Mobile Infrastructure, Plant Health update, National Park volunteers and the Tour de Yorkshire

Cllr Dale reported that the work by Battling Hills has now been completed by Ringways.

The Council asked Cllr Dale to pass thanks to the contractors A E Yates for the quality of the recent road repairs. The remaining repairs are due to start from the 16 March 2015 – concern was raised regarding the quality and consistency of the signage. Cllr Dale reported that the next section of road works will start on 16 March and the road will be inaccessible from 7:30am to 5:30pm access will still be available via ramps and rough road surface outside these hours. This will not affect the access for formal school vehicles or emergency services.

Street lights maintained by Ryedale District Council are still in hand and further updates will be forwarded to Council on receipt

Cllr Dale presented information regarding revised signposting to the Village Hall – the Clerk was asked to communicate with Highways regarding the proposed design and costing (currently set at £174)

The Council received information regarding the water ingress on the road from Vicarage Field – this is to be investigated by NYCC Highways.

O6913 The Clerk reported the receipt of the following correspondence
Roadsides in village – this item was received prior to the meeting and addressed
Daffodils Cycle Event 18 April 2015 – report received, circulate date in newsletter
Changes to Planning, Enforcement and charges from Parks
Parish Member Appts to NYMNPA – further information will follow
Report from YLCA – the Clerk reported discussions from the meeting
Transparency Code for Councillors – circulated for information
The Clerk was asked to request information from her predecessor regarding polls at
Thorgill

06914 Questions to the Chairman

06915 The date of the next meeting is 9 April 2015

Meeting closed 8:46pm